
 

 

 

 

 

A happy school committed to excellence 
SEAMER & IRTON CP SCHOOL ~ DENISON AVENUE~ SEAMER ~ SCARBOROUGH 

Tel:  01723 863489                  
Email:  headteacher@seamerirton.n-yorks.sch.uk      Website: www.seamerirtonprimary.co.uk 

Dear Parent/Carer,                                24 March 2023 

 
THANK YOU  Last week, Peter Ambler stepped down from his role as school 

governor. Peter will be 96 years old next week and has served as a school governor 

here at Seamer & Irton since his own daughter was a pupil here. 

This is extraordinary. Throughout that time, he has performed his duties as a 
governor diligently, rarely missing a meeting and supporting staff and pupils alike 

on his regular visits to school to help with a school trip or listen to readers, for 

example. He has a deep knowledge of this school and community, and an 
unswerving commitment to providing the best start to life for our children. I am sure 

I speak for everyone in thanking him for all that he has done for this school and 

community.  Thank you, Peter. 
 

FOOTBALL SUCCESS  The girls’ and boys’ football teams were brilliant this week in 

the NLT U11 Northeast region finals. The girls beat York City in the final, and the 
boys were beaten by Scunthorpe (the eventual winners) by the odd goal in the semis. 
The girls go into the next round in Chesterfield on 21 April. 

 

CROSS COUNTRY RUNNING  There is a cross country running event at Scarborough 
Rugby Club on Thursday 30 March. This is an opportunity for any child in KS2 to 

take part in a cross country run against children from other local schools.  
4.10pm Y3   -   4.30pm Y4   -   4.50pm Y5   -   5.10pm Y6 

Children will need to collect their race numbers from me before the event. 

ROAD SAFETY  North Yorkshire Police have informed me that they are pro-actively 

patrolling the area and enforcing when traffic offences are identified. On 28 February 

between 0826hrs and 0904hrs there were 7 mobile phone offences identified in the 
vicinity of the school.  As a school, we continue to work closely with the local 

policing team for the safety of our pupils, and I thank them for their support. 

 
PARENTS’ EVENING  We aim to contact the parents/carers of every child as part of 

our parents’ evening offer. If you were unable to make an appointment, please try to 

find a convenient time to speak to your child’s teacher before the Easter break.  

http://www.seamerirtonprimary.co.uk/


KEEP SCARBOROUGH TIDY 
Maple Class went litter picking today 
with Mick Couzens as part of the 
campaign, Keep Scarborough Tidy. We 
were all amazed at the amount of litter 
they collected. 

 
 

 

 
PARENT GOVERNOR VACANCY  

We have a vacancy for a parent governor. If this is something that you might be 

interested in, please contact me at the school to find out more. 
 

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS  Today, we have emailed you a link to view and order your 

child’s class photo, please do so no later than 6 April as any orders taken after this date 
will incur postage costs. 

 

SCHOOL DINNNERS W/C 27 March 2023 ~ Change of Menu on Wednesday  

Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
Farmhouse Mac  
& Cheese,  
Garlic bread 
(v) Veggie Slice 
 
Cheese Jacket  
Potato 
 
Veg Melt  
Panini 
 
Jam Roly Poly  
& Custard 

Cheese Burger 
(v) Veggie Dog 
 
Baked Bean  
Jacket Potato 
 
Ham & Tomato  
Panini 
 
Banana Brownie 
 
 

              EASTER MENU 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Roast Chicken & Yorkshire Pudding 
Sage & Onion Stuffing  
(v) Sausages 
 
Tuna Jacket Potato 
 
Cheese Panini 
 
Chocolate Fudge Pudding & Sauce 

Chicken Korma  
& Rice 
(v) Veg Lasagne 
 
Veg Chilli Jacket  
Potato 
 
Tuna Panini 
 
Oatie Biscuit &  
Cheese 

Battered Fish 
(v) Cheese &  
Tomato Quiche 
 
Baked Bean  
Jacket Potato 
 
Cheese & Tomato 
Panini 
 
Lemon & Sultana  
Ice Finger 

 

EASTER BINGO ~ Wednesday 29 March at 5pm  
Bring your own dabbers!  £2.50 per book – pay on the door. 

In the school hall.  Easter Egg prize donations will be greatly appreciated; 

please hand them to the school office.  
 

DECORATE AN EGG COMPETITION  We would like to invite the children to decorate 

an egg for Easter. Bring your entries into school during the last week of term, and the 

Chair of Governors will choose a winner. 
 

IMPORTANT DATES   

29.3.23 Easter Bingo 
31.3.23 School closes for Easter 

17.4.23 Training Day – school closed to pupils 

18.4.23 School re-opens for summer term 
 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 
Yours sincerely                        Jonathan Wanless ~ Headteacher 


